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Description and Information about New and Amended
Administrative Regulation Filed on March 12, 2021

The KHRC filed the following new or amended administrative regulation on March 12, 2021:

810 KAR 5:080: Harness racing at county fairs

Summary of Administrative Regulation: This proposed amendment seeks to rebrand the harness races
as the “Kentucky Proud Series.” The amendment also removes obsolete and duplicative references and
provisions. For instance, all references to the Kentucky Colt Racing Association are removed.
Additionally, this proposed amendment removes several sections that are more appropriate for a racing
condition sheet or condition book, and makes them available for the panel to decide on a yearly basis.

A copy of the proposed amendments to this administrative regulation may be found on the KHRC’s
website at https://khrc.ky.gov/ under the tab labelled “Regulations.”

Information about the public hearing and public comment period for this regulation: A public hearing on
this amended administrative regulation shall be held on May 24, 2021, at 9:00 a.m. via Zoom at the
Kentucky Horse Racing Commission Office located at 4063 Iron Works Parkway, Building B, Lexington, KY
40511. Individuals interested in attending this virtual hearing shall notify this agency in writing by May
17, 2021, five (5) workdays prior to the hearing, of their intent to attend. If no notification of intent to
attend the hearing is received by that date, the hearing may be canceled. This hearing is open to the
public. Any person who attends virtually will be given an opportunity to comment on the proposed
amended administrative regulation. If you do not wish to be heard at the public hearing, you may
submit written comments on this proposed amended administrative regulation until May 31, 2021. Send
written notification of intent to attend the public hearing or written comments on the proposed
amended administrative regulation to: Jennifer Wolsing, General Counsel, 4063 Iron Works Parkway,
Building B, Lexington, KY 40511; Phone: 859-246-2040; Fax: 859-246-2039; jennifer.wolsing@ky.gov.
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